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Public Hearing 
September 20, 2022 @ Town Hall 

 
Hearing started at 7:01 p.m. with Jerry Ecklund, Gary Colbert, Susie Horn, Fran Stoffer, and Sibyl Pellum in attendance.  
Also attending Kimberly Calder Bushka, applicant, and David Bushka.  
 
Commission reviewed Application #44 submitted by Kimberly Calder Bushka, on behalf of her step-mother Barbara 
Calder, for planting a tree in Chapin Park.  It will be a Legacy Copper Beech tree, in memory of Chuck Calder, her father, 
with a small bronze plaque mounted on a slanted granite marker approximately 12 inches by 12 inches.  The tree will be 
planted this fall by Tom Hinman, Riverside Nursery, with the marker to be installed in the spring.  The Calder family will 
assume responsibility for watering and maintenance. 
 
Public Hearing adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 
 
 
 

Special Meeting 
September 20, 2022 @ Town Hall 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m. by the Chairman, Jerry Ecklund.   Gary Colbert, Susie Horn, Fran Stoffer, and Sibyl 
Pellum in attendance.  Also attending Kimberly Calder Bushka, applicant, and David Bushka. 
 
Fran Stoffer commented that a copper beech tree was an excellent choice and that Chuck Calder deserved to be recognized 
in such a manner.  All agreed. 
 
Motion by Fran Stoffer, second by Gary Colbert, that the Commission issue Certificate #44 to Kimberly Calder Bushka 
for the project as described in the application.  Approved unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Sibyl Pellum 
 
cc:  Board of Selectmen 
 Town Clerk 

 


